
 

 
  
 
Minutes of the Monthly meeting of Lavendon Parish Council held on Monday 8th April 2019  
 

                        
Present: Cllrs Steve Axtell (Chairman), Martino Ginepro, Ann Kelcey, Mick Rutherford,  

Jane Brushwood (Clerk) 
Ward Councillors:  Cllr Hosking  
 
 
No members of the public were present 

 
1. The Chairman welcomed those present, apologies for absence were noted from, Debs Campion, Mark 

Leary, Michelle Ramsden and Sharon White. Cllrs Geary and McLean. 
 
2. The minutes of the meeting of 11th March 2019 were confirmed and signed. 
 

3. Declaration of Interests on Agenda Items – none 
 
 

4. Ward Councillors Report – the planning application at The Glebe/Castle Rd is being called to 
committee due to the land ownership dispute and the Olney Road application because of highways 
officer objection. Government has made available money for village halls, acre.org.uk to apply for a 
share. Cllr Hosking congratulated LPC on their litter pick and hoped to join the next one.  

 
5. Finance Report –  
 a. Payments and receipts for March 2019 were presented and approved. 
 b. No purchases for approval were requested.  
 
 

6. Other Ongoing Issues: 
 a. Landscaping – all ok 
 b. Planning – all ok 

c. Cemetery – all ok  
d. Pavilion – all ok 
e. Allotments – all ok 

 f. The Old School – quote 3 to rectify the heating problem was agreed. 
 g. Land Registry – completed 
 h. NAG/Forums feedback – nothing to report 
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 i. Members Matters – 
 AK – the litter picking event on 6th April went well, the Baptist church has offered to supply coffee and 

cake after the next event 27th April so it could become a social event too.  
 The charity recycling project to be advertised on the noticeboard to see if it would be of interest to 

residents. 
 MR – asked if the CP team could clear the side of the village hall, it will be organised. 
 The bus shelter upright posts are rotting at the bottom, clerk to organise repair. 
 
 
 For personal reasons Sharon White has had to stand down from being a councillor, she was thanked for 

her contribution to the parish. 
  
  
  
  
7. For Information – the next Monthly Parish Meeting is 13th May with the annual meeting to the village 

14th May 2019. 
 
 
The meeting closed at 9.15pm 
 
 
 
 
Signed: …………………………………………………………  Chairman 
 
 
Dated:  ………………………………………………………… 


